
Pomona Valley Corvette Association
Meeting Minutes

Elks Club, Ontario
April 10, 2018

John Schembari:
Meeting called to order at 7:08 and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited 

by all present.   John asked for a moment of silence, in rememberance of 
Mikeys dad.  

Dan Borer, Vice President
$213.00 in the 50/50 and lots of great door prizes

Kim Bratt – Secretary
1. Charity account: $1500.67
2. Regular account: $4268.34
3. Savings account: $15,002.72

Kim will be transferring $2400 from savings to the regular account 
this week, per last months instructions.
All approved following the appropriate guidelines.

 
Vera Orefice (Sam) – Secretary

The minutes from last meeting were posted and sent to all.  Minutes 
were approved following the appropriate guidelines

Jan Royall – Membership
55 members and 5 board members present.
Guests:

Mike Gonzales – third meeting, membership request accepted. 
Welcome Mike.

Jesse & Yvonne – first meeting, and they came all the way from 
Apple Valley.  Hope to see them at future events.

Ernie Aguilar – Activities
Ernie was out sick tonight.  Hope he’s feeling better soon.  Paul is doing 

a great job in his absence.  Here are some of the events coming up:

Every Wednesday men’s breakfast at Cable Airport
April 18th ladies luncheon at Walters in Claremont (great place)



First Rotolo Cruise Night this Saturday
Long Beach Grand Prix this week
Auto Club Speedway event
Laughlin trip
This month’s social dinner at The Spaghetti Factory
All GM Beach Classic
Fontana Days Parade in May (we need cars)
Also in May: Plastic Fantastic; Robert C. Potters Country Fair Event
NCCC Governors road trip in June
Big party at the Adamson’s in May (tequila tasting)

Robert C. Potter talked again about the Rotary Club event in May.  
Please call him if you have any questions.  FYI….this is an amazing event.

Pam said there are about 8 seats left for the October run.  Make your 
reservations now if you want to attend the dinners and stay in the hotel.  See 
Pam if you have any questions.

We have a ton of great things coming up.  Please check our web site for more 
detailed information and dates.  PLEASE sign up on our site if you’re going.
Did I mention Tequila tasting at the Adamson’s?

Dave Bratt – NCCC Governor
The next Governors meeting will be on May 19 in Cerritos.  A small 

group of Governors are putting together a road trip to the National 
Convention, in New Orleans, the week of July 15.  New membership cards 
have been mailed out.  We got ours.

Sunshine: Sue McElroy
Lots of birthdays and anniversaries this month.  We sang Happy 

Birthday.  I think our side sounded a lot better than the other side.
Mark Williams fell and may have to have surgery.  Peggy Jarman is 

doing well after her surgery.  Let’s keep them in our prayers.  Also, let’s keep 
Mike from “Maniac Mike’s” at Cable Airport in our prayers.

Car of the Year – Ron Kennedy
Another “tough” check by Ron.  It was Q-tips on the lug nuts tonight. 

Rotolo rep – Doug McElroy
April 14th will be the start of “Cruise Night”.



Rotolo is out of 2018 new Corvettes.  19’s are coming in so get your pennies 
together.  Order a new ZR- 1 for around $140K.  Make sure to ask for Mike if
you are interested.
Fontana Days Parade will be moved to the first weekend in May. Please sign 
up on the web site.  They need 15 cars.

NCM- Kevin Jones
Sales are down 14% compared to last year.  Are we all waiting for the 

mid engine?  The museum will be having a 7 month display of Corvette 
Racing.

Apparel – Dan Borer
Dan does an amazing job on shirts and jackets, and now he’s doing 

folding fabric chairs, and he even brought a sample.  See him for details and 
some new designs.
Thanks Dan.

Parliamentarian – Phil Caughey
We’re all ok.  Thanks Phil

Homecoming – Ken Monterastelli
Ken has approached 10 schools about using are services.  He’ll be 

hitting more this and next week.  Great job Ken.  Thanks.

Holiday Party – Jody & Henry
Our party is planned for Dec. 1.  Thanks Jody & Henry.

Old Business
There wasn’t any.  The new NCCC cards were mailed out.  But I 

already told you about that.  So, let’s go on to New Stuff.

New Business
Paul has been working with GM on getting approval to use the C7 logo. 

Final ok is pending.  We should know some time, maybe soon, but then again 
maybe not.  Thanks Paul for all your hard work.  My dad used to have a 
saying when dealing with tough issues like this:  “it’s like pulling teeth”. 

Dan had on a real nice t-shirt with the C7 logo.   But I don’t think I can 
mention that.  



We had lots of gifts for the raffle……wine, covers,  shirts, and a $213.00 was 
in the 50/50 fund.  Juan was the lucky winner.  Way to go Juan.  Are you 
buying lunch?

Take care everyone.  And, as our President would say “Dilly Dilly”.
See you next month.

Meeting adjourned 8:27.

Vera (aka Sam)


